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10th January 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
RE:  Update to Covid-19 procedures 
 
As you will be aware from recent coverage in the media, there have been some changes to the 
procedures relating to Covid-19.  I would like to take an opportunity to clarify these changes and 
remind you of the procedures in place for positive results. 
 
Removal of confirmatory PCR test 
 
The requirement for confirmatory PCR tests is to be temporarily suspended for positive lateral flow 
test results. From Tuesday 11 January 2022, in England, people who receive positive lateral flow 
results for COVID-19 will be required to self-isolate immediately and won’t be required to take a 
confirmatory PCR test. This is a temporary measure while COVID-19 rates remain high across the UK. 
Whilst levels of COVID-19 are high, the vast majority of people with positive LFD results can be 
confident that they have COVID-19. 
  
Anyone who develops one of the three main COVID-19 symptoms should stay at home and self-
isolate and take a PCR test. They must self-isolate if they get a positive test result, even if they have 
had a recent negative lateral flow test - these rules have not changed.  Children awaiting a PCR result 
should NOT attend school while waiting for the result. 
  
Under this new approach, anyone who receives a positive lateral flow device (LFD) test result should 
report their result on www.testregister.co.uk AND Gov.uk and must self-isolate immediately but will 
not need to take a follow-up PCR test. After reporting a positive LFD test result, they will be 
contacted by NHS Test and Trace so that their contacts can be traced and must continue to self-
isolate. 
 
Track and Trace 
 
You are already aware that schools are no longer responsible for track and trace 
communication.  People testing positive are required to provide details of close contacts for follow 
up by the NHS Track and Trace service.  If your child is in this situation - please provide as much 
information to the Test and Trace service as possible.  If you become aware of a confirmed case and 
believe your child is a close contact - do not wait to be contacted by Track and Trace - commence 
daily LFD testing immediately. 
 
Remember that students are no longer required to self isolate if they are a close contact, but should 
ensure that daily LFD tests are carried out for seven days and reported in the usual way. 
 
  

http://www.testregister.co.uk/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Freport-covid19-result&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cccf7409e6a44403aa6eb08d9d11ba0c0%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637770739036783137%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=0AFBV%2Fz4jQVqR8d%2F9Jz8VKbW2hYSMV6l00xg%2FOOO808%3D&reserved=0


 
 

 

ALL members of the school community are strongly encouraged to ensure that they are taking part 
in regular LFD testing as previously requested, regardless of contact with a possible confirmed case 
or not.  Covid-19 infection is currently very high in the community and there have been a number of 
positive cases in the school community.  Please ensure that you continue to take part in the regular 
asymptomatic testing at home. 

 
Reduced isolation period 
 
In line with the reduced self-isolation approach announced on 22 December, anyone who tests 
positive will be able to leave self-isolation 7 days after the date of their initial positive test if they 
receive two negative LFD results, 24 hours apart, on days 6 and 7. The DfE guidance has also been 
updated in line with the UKHSA announcement, and clarifies that children can return to school after 
day 7 if they have had two negative LFD tests. 
 
Thank you for your continued support.  We continue to follow the Government guidance 
rigorously.  Enhanced ventilation, cleaning and hand hygiene measures remain in place.  Face 
coverings remain mandatory in all areas.  Thank you to all families ensuring that students attend 
school with their own face covering, it is very much appreciated. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mr P Norris 
Headteacher 
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fassets.publishing.service.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fuploads%2Fsystem%2Fuploads%2Fattachment_data%2Ffile%2F1044890%2FSchools_guidance_January_2022_.pdf&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cccf7409e6a44403aa6eb08d9d11ba0c0%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637770739036783137%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=ssVROiMfAH8QtJXi4KyUcN4VXOd4YqVF2yRx8qCg8ak%3D&reserved=0

